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Lifespan Respite Care Act (P.L. 109-442) FY 2011 Appropriations Request





The National MPS Society exists to find cures for MPS and related diseases.  We provide hope and support for affected individuals and their families through research, advocacy and awareness of these devastating disorders.


Contact:  Ernest Dummann, President, 919.806.0101, ernie@mpssociety.org





Background:  The Lifespan Respite Care Act authorizes competitive grants to state agencies working in concert with Aging and Disability Resource Centers and non-profit state respite coalitions or organizations to make quality respite available and accessible to family caregivers regardless of age or disability through the establishment of State Lifespan Respite Systems. 





Appropriations Status:  The Lifespan Respite Care Act, signed into law in 2006, received first-time funding ($2.5 million) in FY 09 and level funding in FY 2010. The President recommended $5 million for FY 2011 as a component of his Middle Class Initiative. However, the law authorizes Congress to spend $94.8 million in FY 2011. Thirty-eight (38) House Members signed a letter to the House Labor/HHS/Education Appropriations Subcommittee requesting full funding for Lifespan Respite in FY 11. A similar letter signed by eight Senators was sent to Senate Appropriations Subcommittee chairs.





Implementation Status:  Twelve states received Lifespan Respite grants from the US Administration on Aging (AoA) in FY09 to jump start development of statewide respite systems. AoA will award additional state grants in the summer of 2010. 





Solution:  FY2010 Labor, HHS, Education Appropriations Request: The National MPS Society and over 200 national, state and local member organizations of the Lifespan Respite Task Force are requesting $94.8 million, the amount authorized by law for fiscal year (FY) 2011, for the Lifespan Respite Program.





Respite Need is Great and the Supply Limited:


Respite is among the most critically necessary of all family support services.  Family caregivers have higher mortality rates, rates of acute and chronic conditions, and depression. Respite, the most frequently requested support service, has been shown to provide family caregivers with relief necessary to maintain their own health, bolster family stability, keep marriages intact, and avoid or delay more costly nursing home or foster care placements. Yet, respite is in short supply or inaccessible for all age and disability groups. Respite can also be a tool to simulate economic recovery.
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